
Dear Pastors and Partners in Ministry, July 2025 Prayer Letter  
Thank you for your faithful prayers and support.
Lord Give Me Your Heart For Souls  
There is a song that continues to remain on our hearts entitled, “Lord Give Me Your 
Heart For Souls”. The lyrics of this song stand as a constant reminder to set our 
affections on eternity. We ask for many things from the Lord however, we desire this to 
be a request that remains at the forefront of our hearts, “Lord take my heart I place it in 
Your hands, Lord break my heart if that’s what’s in your plans, whatever you have to 
do to take full control, please give me your heart for souls”. A set of brothers 
named Ayanda and Mzukisi have been on our hearts recently. On several 
occasions we have been able to sit down and explain the gospel to these two 
men who seem very hungry for truth. They have yet to make a decision for the 
Lord but are understanding more and more. These brothers are a small 
representation of the millions all around us and you who live without the hope of 
Jesus. Would you join us in praying that the God of heaven will save sinners? 
Young Adults
We love young adults ministry and believe our generation must be reached with the 
gospel. It helps that we are in this season ourselves :)  We had several at our house 
for night of fellowship, games, food and most importantly preaching! We 
emphasize this particular group because it is such a vital time for anyone. As many of 
you know, the future is bright yet, time will quickly be gone for these young adults. 
Time is of the essence and our King is soon returning. Thank you for praying for this 
specific group of young people. 
Short Medical Trip 
As many of you know, we have been stateside for a few weeks. Alainey had several 
medical appointments in Atlanta, GA, concerning surgeries and procedures having to 
do with her cleft lip and palate repair. Along with that, she will have a week long 
assessment with the CHARGE center at 
the Cincinnati Children’s Hospital. This is 
the only CHARGE clinic in the world and 
we have been on a year long wait list. This 
will be a huge answer to prayer as we 
navigate the complexities of her 
syndrome, especially as she gets older. 
We have enjoyed reporting to a couple 
churches as time allows as well. We will 
return to Africa on the 3rd of August. 
Your Missionaries, Noah, Tristan, Logan, 
Alainey and Henley Wilkerson

PRAYERS

PRAISES

- Young adults 
with a heart to 
serve God. 

- Alainey’s good 
medical 
appointments

- A God who 
answers prayers. 

- Our church 
family to remain 
spiritually 
healthy. 

- Salvation of lost 
friends. 

- Upcoming Travel. 
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